NEWS RELEASE

TRUMBULL COUNTY ENGINEER

650 NORTH RIVER ROAD N.W. WARREN, OH 44483

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: June 25, 2025

TRUMBULL COUNTY

UPCOMING PROJECT INFORMATION:
TRUMBULL COUNTY ENGINEER PLANS
INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS AT ELM ROAD/REEVES
ROAD/GENESEE AVENUE IN THE CITY OF WARREN AND
HOWLAND TOWNSHIP

PID: 116854

The Trumbull County Engineer’s Office proposes improvements at the intersection of Elm Road, Reeves
Road, and Genesee Avenue, located within the City of Warren and Howland Township. This project is part
of our ongoing efforts to improve traffic flow, enhance safety, and ensure accessibility for all road users.

The proposed project will reconfigure the existing intersection and includes the following key
improvements:

Extension of the existing right-turn lane from Genesee Avenue to eastbound Elm Road

Addition of a dedicated left-turn lane from Genesee Avenue to westbound Elm Road

Removal of the current connection from Reeves Road to Genesee Avenue

Installation of dedicated left and right turn lanes on southbound Genesee Avenue

Restriping Genesee Avenue to permit two-way traffic on Genesee Avenue as it

connects to Reeves Road

Replacement of the existing traffic signal

e Reconstruction of driveway aprons

» Removal, reconstruction, and/or installation of sidewalks and curb ramps in
compliance with Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) standards

« Drainage improvements and new pavement markings, as necessary, throughout the

project limits

The $865,000 project is scheduled to begin construction in the summer of 2026 and will be completed by
the summer of 2027. No permanent or temporary right-of-way acquisition is required for this project.

During construction, Genesee Avenue will not have access to Elm Road and vice versa (Elm won’t have
access to Genesee). Traffic will be detoured along Atlantic Street NE to Elm Road or Genesee Avenue.
Construction, road closure/detour information will be posted along Elm Road, Reeves Road, Genesee
Avenue and all intersecting side roads and on the Trumbull County Engineer webpage,
http://engineer.co.trumbull.oh.us, prior to the start of construction activities. Access to all residential
and commercial properties within the construction limits will be maintained at all times during
construction of the project.




While the proposed project will not result in any substantial impacts to environmental resources, Trumbull
County Engineer, David DeChristofaro, is seeking comments you may have regarding the social,
environmental, and economic impacts of this proposed project. Project-related issues you may wish to
comment on include, but are not limited to, the effect of the project on the environment, residents, the
local economy, historic or cultural resources, etc.

Any questions or comments concerning the proposed project should be directed to Mr. Gary W. Shaffer,
P.E. by July 25, 2025, at the Trumbull County Engineer’s Office, 650 North River Road N.W., Warren, Ohio
44483, by electronic mail at hwshaffe@co.trumbull.oh.us or by telephone at 330-675-2640.
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